Important Information for all Antigen 9.0 Customers:

As we announced on July 1, 2009, Microsoft is revising its engine mix on Dec. 1, 2009 for the Forefront and Antigen products.  This change will allow customers to utilize a set of engines that will help optimize detection, while also allowing us to invest in new areas for increasing overall protection for customers.  
With this move to the new set of engines, Antigen 9.0 customers will need to make several changes to ensure the continued efficiency and effectiveness of their antimalware and antispam protections.  These are outlined below:
Antimalware Protection
The AhnLab, CA and Sophos engines will be retired on Dec. 1, 2009.  As of this date, customers will not receive any updates for these retired engines. Any customers running the AhnLab, CA or Sophos engines must DISABLE these engines before Dec. 1, 2009 and select from the new set of five engines – Authentium, Kaspersky, Microsoft, Norman and VirusBuster.  
At this time we also encourage you to upgrade to the latest Antigen 9.0 Service Pack 2 releases, which include a rollup of the latest software fixes.  These service packs can be accessed on the MVLS and VLSC sites.  
Antispam Protection
One of the most important changes in our engine revision strategy is moving to the Cloudmark antispam engine.  This engine provides 99%+ detection rate and less than 1 in 250,000 false positives (West Coast Labs).
The Mail-Filters SpamCure antispam engine will be retired on Dec. 1, 2009. Customers using Antigen 9.0 products for antispam protection must upgrade to the latest service pack releases listed below BEFORE DEC. 1, 2009 and select the Cloudmark engine to maintain their antispam defenses.  This is the only way to gain access to the new Cloudmark engine.  The service packs can be accessed on the Microsoft MVLS and VLSC sites:
1. Antigen for Exchange Server with Antigen Spam Manager 9.0 with SP2
1. Antigen for SMTP Gateways with Antigen Spam Manager 9.0 with SP2

For more information on the engine revision strategy, see the Antimalware Engine Notifications and Developments Web page or contact Forefront Contract Administration .  Again, we strongly urge that you update your engine configurations and move to the latest service packs before Dec. 1, 2009 to get the full protection benefits of the Antigen products.  

Regards,
Forefront Protection Products Team
